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Call to Order
Eileen Armstrong called the meeting to order at 6:10 PM.

Ms. Armstrong asked for a motion to add an additional item to the Agenda — 158 Wolfpit Road
before the FOG Program Update. Motion moved by Ms. Armstrong, seconded and unanimously
carried.

Approval of Minutes
Approval of the minutes is postponed until the next meeting of the WPCA as some members
present at the November 18, 2017 meeting were not present at this meeting.

Sewer Benefit Analysis - 21 Station Road
Mr. Ahem reviewed the Sewer Benefit Analysis for 21 Station Road. After review, item tabled until

next meeting.

Sewer Benefit Analysis - 31 Old Danbury Road
Mr. Ahern reviewed the Sewer Benefit Analysis and the public sanitary sewer construction costs

for 31 Old Danbury Road. Ms. Armstrong requested that the property owner provide backup to
the General Contracting fees shown on the sewer cost summary. After review, item tabled until
the next meeting.

Sewer Line Acceptance - Old Danbury Road
Mr. Ahern reviewed the Sewer Line Acceptance request for Old Danbury Road. After review,

motion made by Ms. Martucci to schedule a Public Hearing for March 14, 2018 at 6:00PM to




accept Old Danbury Road sewer line into the Wilton Sanitary Sewer System. Motion seconded
by Ms. Dhanda and unanimously carried.

158 Wolfpit Road
Ms. Armstrong noted that the Town received a request from a potential home owner to inquire if

the WPCA board would have any issues with the potential home owner seeking relief from
hooking up to the Wilton Sanitary Sewer System within 90 days after the purchase of the home.
After review, the board had no objections, but if at any time that septic system fails, the property
owner would be required to hook up.

FOG Program Update — Mike Ahern
Mr. Ahern gave an update on the FOG Program.

Adjournment
There being no further business, motion to adjourn made by Ms. Dhanda seconded by Ms.

Martucci, and unanimously carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:54 p.m.

Jacqueline Rochester
Recording Secretary
(taken from audio recording)




